

MEMORANDUM

To: Board of Selectmen

From: Alan Gould

Subject: Recruitment Update
Date: February 19, 2018

We have received resumes from 25 candidates. These resumes were received from candidates in 9 states, including 13 from New Hampshire. Additionally, there were 4 candidates from ME, 2 from MA and 1 each from OK, MO, RI, NV, NY and IL. Of these candidates, 2 hold Juris Doctor and Bachelor's degree, 10 have Master's degrees, 11 candidates have Bachelor's degrees and 2 did not disclose having a college degree.

These resumes have been ranked and essay questions have been distributed to the top tier of candidates. The essay responses will be reviewed by the MRI team and we will then begin our preliminary background work in preparation for our phone interviews.

Please don't hesitate to contact me with questions.